VILLAGE OF NORTHFIELD RESOLUTION NO. 2021-29
AN EMERGENCY RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING THE MAYOR TO ACCEPT THE BID
OF PAT FLOWERS, INC. FOR THE 2021 PAVEMENT MARKINGS PROGRAM

WHEREAS, bids were solicited by the Village for the 2021 Pavement Markings
Program; and

WHEREAS, bids were received on or before July 13, 2021, and the bid opening
took place on July 13, 2021; and

WHEREAS, the Mayor, Council, and Village Engineer have determined Pat
Flowers, Inc. submitted the lowest and best responsive bid for the project.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Council of the Village of
Northfield, County of Summit, and State of Ohio:

SECTION 1. That Council hereby and herein authorizes the Mayor to accept the
updated bid of Pat Flowers, Inc. in the amount of $10,895.16 for the 2021 Pavement
Markings Program.

SECTION 2. That all formal actions of this Council concerning and relating to the
deliberation and adoption of this Resolution were taken in open meetings of this Council
or any of its legal committees and/or were in compliance with ail legal requirements,

SECTION 3. That this Resolution is hereby declared to be an emergency
measure necessary for the public peace, health, and welfare of the residents of the
Viillage of Northfield for the reason the project constitutes an important Viliage
infrastructure project that Council would like completed as soon as possible, and this
Resolution shall take immediate effect upon its signature by the Mayor, or upon the
expiration of time within which it may be disapproved by the Mayor, or upon its passage
after its disapproval by the Mayor, as the case may be, pursuant to Village of Northfield
Charter Section 4.11.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, we have hereunto set our hands this day of
, 2021.

Jennifer Domzalski, Pres. Pro-Tem of Council

Jesse J. Nehez, Mayor
Approved as to Legal Form.

Bradric T. Bryan, Director of Law

I, Jennifer Potvin, Clerk of Council of the Village of Northfield, Summit County,
Ohio do hereby certify that Council duly and regularly passed the foregoing Resolution
at a meeting held on the day of , 2021.

Jennifer Potvin, Clerk of Council



